
The Plumas Lake Elementary School District will be offering two instructional options for the up 
and coming school year.   
 

 
 Regular in person instruction -  At this time CDPH is requiring students to be masked 

while indoors if attending regular in person instruction and PLESD will be following 
those guidelines.  Outside of the indoor masking mandate, the school day will be more 
like a traditional school day prior to the pandemic.  We will continue to monitor 
masking mandates and will update our community if there are changes introduced by 
CDHP.   

 
 River Oaks Virtual Academy - The River Oaks Virtual Academy is an online option for 

students whose health would be put at risk by in-person instruction, as determined by 
the parent or guardian.  This program is an optional educational alternative to in 
person instruction that is voluntarily requested by the parent.  Any parent interested in 
participating in the program may request a conference to discuss the details of the 
program prior to enrolling.  To request a conference contact the Director of Student 
Services at 743-4428 ext. 743.  Attendees of the program will participate in live 
interaction (Direct communication between staff and student) and synchronous 
instruction. (Real time interactive instruction provided by the teacher) Students will 
also be responsible for completing asynchronous responsibilities. (Independent 
work)  If at any time a parent determines that it would be safe for their child to return to 
in person instruction, the parent may submit a request in writing to be placed back into 
an in person classroom.  That request will be accommodated within 5 days.  

 


